
中原大學延長全校遠距授課防疫演練至本學期結束公告 

 

   

111 年 5 月 17 日公告 

考量近日國內確診人數遽增，教育部於 5 月 13 日召開全國大專校院

因應 COVID-19 疫情第 4 次防疫長研商會議，同意開放學校全校授課防疫

演練採遠距教學，得依實際演練需求延長期程至學期末，免通報教育部。 

為預防疫情持續擴散，且學校照護/隔離宿舍量能有限，本學期業已

過三分之二，短期內實不宜反覆改變課程教學方式，造成師生教學與學習

困擾。為維護全體師生健康，穩定學生學習情緒，依據教育部 5 月 13 日

傍晚發布最新防疫措施，本校 110 學年度第 07 次全校防疫會議決議延長

遠距授課防疫演練至本學期結束，課程教學相關措施如下： 

一、全校實施遠距授課期間：自 5 月 23 日起課程教學延長遠距授課防疫

演練至本學期結束。 

二、大學部實驗課或實作課程，若以遠距或其他替代方式確有窒礙難行之

虞，由授課教師與學生討論後，提出申請，經開課單位同意後，送教

務處備查。 

三、畢業考及期末考改採取線上考試，授課教師亦得以書面報告、口試、

作業或其他替代方式進行考評。 

四、研究生學位考試則由指導教授評估後，得改採視訊口試，當天全程錄

影錄音存檔，由當事人及系所存查。 



Distance Teaching Measure of All Courses in CYCU  

Will be Extended to the End of This Semester 

 

 

May17th, 2022 announced 

Due to the ongoing pandemic and the recent surge in the number of 

confirmed cases, the Ministry of Education held the 4th Epidemic Prevention 

Meeting of National Colleges and Universities in response to the COVID-19 

epidemic on May 13rd, which agreed to open up the whole school to implement 

distance teaching for all courses as the drill in prevention measure of epidemic, 

without notification to the Ministry of Education. 

In order to prevent the continued spread of the epidemic, also consider the 

limited capacity of school /isolation dormitories and 2/3 of the current semester 

has passed. It is not appropriate to repeatedly change the teaching method in the 

short term, causing teachers and students to be troubled in teaching and learning. 

According to the latest epidemic prevention measures issued by the Ministry of 

Education on the evening of May 13rd and the resolution of the Seventh Epidemic 

Prevention Meeting in the 2021-2022 academic year, the teaching method in 

CYCU courses and the management and measures of the prevention are as follows, 

please cooperate with all teachers and students: 

I. The period of the implementation of distance learning: From May 23rd, the 

measure of distance teaching will be extended to the end of this semester. 

II. For undergraduates in-person courses (including experimental, practicum, 

and hands-on), if the distance or other alternative methods are really difficult 

to carry out, the instructors shall discuss with the students and submit an 

application to the course offering unit. With the approval of the course 

offering unit, the application will be sent to the Office of Academic Affairs 

for future reference. 

III. Graduation and final exams will be replaced by online tests, teachers can also 

evaluate in written reports, oral exams, homework or other alternative 

methods. 

IV. The postgraduate degree examination can be changed to the video oral 

examination after being assessed by the supervisor. The whole process must 

be videotaped and recorded for archiving on the day of the oral test, and kept 

by the student and the department. 


